Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
     In 2015, you were kind enough to respond to my Freedom of

     Information requests of January and May about (inter alia) any

     representation from Leonard Cheshire Disability requesting an

     increase in their fees to enable them to pay the Living Wage. You

     indicated that whilst Leonard Cheshire had requested an increase,

     perhaps inflationary, they had not mentioned their wish to pay the

     Living Wage as a reason for the requested increase.

     

     I wonder if you could please indicate if Leonard Cheshire have

     since been in contact or negotiation with you on this issue, and if

     so, what was the nature and content of this contact or these

     contacts.
     

     NB: I wish to differentiate between the living wage set by the

     Living Wage Foundation, and the "living wage" (effectively an

     increase in the minimum wage) as set by Osborne in the Autumn

     statement. I wish to know what representations, if any, LCD have

     made to you to increase their fees so they can pay their carers the

     Living Wage set by the Living Wage Foundation.
Leonard Cheshire Disability wrote to Leicester City Council on both 8th December and 25th January in relation to cost pressures following the comprehensive spending review in November 2015. Their request was for an increase in care fees to be paid by Leicester City Council for Service User residential care placements with them from April 2016.

Both letters focused on the introduction of the Living Wage as per the government’s Autumn Statement as set out by the Chancellor and asked Leicester City Council to take account of our requirements under the Care Act 2014, in particular section 5 “Marketing Shaping Duty” and the statutory support guidance para 4.30. The letters did not focus on the Living Wage set by the Living Wage Foundation.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

